
SITE INSPECTION NOTES 
 
 

CASE NO.:  RO3078 
SITE NAME:   Ashland Youth Center 
ADDRESS:   16301 East 14th Street, San Leandro 
DATE:  November 15, 2011 

 
PARTICIPANTS: 
Jerry Wickham, ACEH 
Rob Weston, ACEH 
Trip Miller, GSA TSD 
Jacob Lee, Cornerstone Earth Group 
 
We met at the site to check on the progress of excavation and two concrete structures 
encountered during grading.  The following observations were made: 
 

 The excavation was near final depth in most other areas of the site but had not 
reached final depth in the northern corner of the site.   

 No unusual conditions had been encountered other than the two concrete 
structures. 

 The concrete structure on the eastern end of the site had two chambers.  Some 
water was observed in the structure.  The structure appeared to be a rectangular 
concrete vault; its former use was not obvious.  .  The sides and bottom of the 
structure had not been excavated; therefore, it is not known whether the structure 
has inlets or outlets. 

 The concrete structure in the western portion of the site may have a detached lid.  
A solvent odor was observed near the opening of the western structure.  Its former 
use was also not obvious. 

 Samples of the liquids from both vaults had been collected.  Analytical results 
should be available on 11/16 and will be sent to Jerry Wickham by Peter Langtry. 

 Whether a permit will be needed to remove the concrete structures will depend 
upon the results of the analyses. 

 GSA would like to complete excavation and backfilling by next week. 
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